
Clifford Township Supervisors Meeting February 12, 2019 
 

Supervisors Present:  Dennis Knowlton, Barry Searle, Chris Marcho 

Solicitor: Joseph McGraw             Secretary: Joan Hertzog 

 

Business meeting held on Tuesday, February 12, 2019. Chairman Dennis Knowlton called the meeting to 

order at 7:00 pm. Motion to approve the minutes by Mr. Knowlton, second by Mr. Searle. All in favor.  

Treasurer’s report reviewed and will be put on file.  List of bills reviewed. Mr. Knowlton made a motion 

to pay all bills, except for Clifford Home and Auto. Second by Mr. Marcho. All in favor. Mr. Searle made 

a motion to pay Clifford Home and Auto. Second by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. Mr. Marcho abstained 

due to potential conflict of interest.  

 

Old Business:  Mr. Marcho made a motion to eliminate the current 20% Administrative Building Permit 

fee billed from BIU and NEIC. Second by Mr. Knowlton. All in favor. 

 

New Business:  EMC, Philip Price, reviewed the Susquehanna County Emergency Operation Plan and 

upon his recommendation Mr. Marcho made the motion to sign Resolution 2019-01, Emergency 

Operation Plan. Second by Mr. Searle. All in favor. 

 

Mr. Marcho discussed that the Planning Commission will review and update the current fee schedule and 

review the proposed fee schedule from NEIC. 

 

EMC, Philip Price, offered to follow up on a permit modification request from Tennessee Gas Pipeline 

Company, L.L.C. permit modification 58-00001.  He reported the Clifford Fire Company had 989 

dispatches for 2018. Also, he congratulated the supervisors for PEMA’s acceptance of the townships 

Hazard Mitigation Plan.  

 

The next Annual Clifford Township Spring Clean-Up date has been scheduled for Saturday, May 4, 9-12. 

 

Mr. Marcho made a motion to approve the Belcher Mobile Home Grant for four trailers. Second by Mr. 

Searle. All in favor. 

 

Mr. Searle made a motion to have the support to move forward with the marketing of the township with 

the firm of Kimmel Bogrette Architecture. Second by Mr. Marcho. All in favor. 

 

Clifford Township is being recognized by the Carbondale Chamber of Commerce at their 14th Annual 

Recognition Dinner on February 21, 2019. 

 

Road Master, Kurt Booths, reported that Barhite Excavating will now include Hemlock and Sugar Maple 

Lane in snow removal instead of drafting a snow removal agreement with Fell Township. Also, Constable 

Munley will be monitoring the road signs on Jones and Red Abbott Roads after several incidences of 

downed signs reported by Mr. Booths. 

 

Mr. Marcho reported for Park and Recreation that the stream work has been completed and the wind 

storm damaged trees on the bank are being removed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan Hertzog/Secretary  

Adjournment 7:45 pm 


